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ASX Announcement 
18 June 2025 

Javelin appoints highly experienced geologist 
and resources director to the Board 

 

Javelin Minerals (ASX: JAV) is pleased to announce that successful resources executive Michael Edwards has been 
appointed as a Non-Executive Director, effective immediately.  

Mr Edwards is a geologist and an economist with over 25 years' experience in senior management roles. He has 
worked as an exploration and mine geologist, primarily in Australia, with a focus on Archaean gold and base metals 
and as a consultant and project generator, providing geological and corporate advisory services. Mr Edwards has 
been involved in numerous ASX listings, capital raisings (both seed and IPO) and intimately involved in the successful 
restructuring and growth of several junior resources companies.   

Over the past 12 years, Mr Edwards has held multiple Executive and Non-Executive Director roles with ASX-listed 
companies. Most recently, he served as Non-Executive Chairman of Firefly Resources Limited (ASX: FFR) which 
successfully merged with Gascoyne Resources Limited (ASX: GCY) (now known as Spartan Resources Limited (ASX: 
SPR)) and as Non-Executive Chairman of Greenstone Resources Limited (ASX: GSR) which successfully merged with 
Horizon Minerals Limited (ASX: HRZ).  

Mr Edwards is currently Non-Executive Chairman of Metal Hawk Limited (ASX: MHK), Non-Executive Chairman of 
Somerset Minerals Limited (ASX: SMM) and Non-Executive Director of De.mem Limited (ASX: DEM). 

Mr Edwards holds a Bachelor of Business (Economics and Finance) from Curtin University and a Bachelor of Science 
(Geology) from the University of Western Australia. 

Javelin also advises that Pedro Kastellorizos has resigned from the Board, effective immediately. Mr Kastellorizos 
will continue to work with the Company in a technical consulting capacity. 

Javelin Executive Chairman Brett Mitchell said Mr Edwards would bring highly valuable experience to the Board as 
the Company sought to grow through a combination of exploration and project transactions. 

“Mike has a track record of helping smaller resources companies to grow rapidly,” Mr Mitchell said. “His skills and 
relationships in the WA gold industry will be extremely valuable to Javelin as we seek to build our asset base. 

“On behalf of the Board, I would also like to thank Pedro for the leading role he played in restructuring Javelin and 
positioning the Company for growth. We wish him all the best with his future endeavours”. 

 

This ASX announcement has been authorised for release by the Board of Javelin Minerals Limited.  
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